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LETTER FROM THE CO-PRESIDENTS

Happy April everyone, Spring is here, apparently! We know our gardens need the rain, but I think we
are all hoping for some sunshine soon.

We are on a journey for our Spring Fundraising event ‘Jammin’ with the Jellyfish’, we are now only 4
weeks away! Tickets are selling at a steady pace, we think the damp, cold weather isn’t helping, but
don’t get caught out, if you are planning on going get your tickets now, as once we sell out, we sell out.
We are restricted on numbers!

A lot of background activity has been going on, center pieces designed, Some fabulous Jelly fish
decorations and ambience décor being made, Jelly being cooked up and jarred, items for games being
purchased and lots of coordinating of Silent and live auction items.

The 5 chairs have been busy, there are lots of “firsts’ for this event, which adds to the stress of
organizing. We have a new venue, with new rules, and the venue layout and intricacies to learn, we are
buying and selling our own alcohol, we have a new band and a new Emcee and auctioneer. But we are
excited, this is a golden opportunity to try new things and hopefully make lots of money for our
charities. On the upside, as we are selling our own alcohol, we have the hard job, of tasting the wine and
welcome drinks to decide on what to serve!

We have purchased a new ‘software’ to help with ticket sales/table allocation/and the purchase of other
items during the evening. It will help the evening go much smoother and less work for members
working the event if you pre-register a debit or credit card. So please help us, and if you are bringing
guests, we need their names and emails so we can gather that information.

This month, voting members will be electing two new Board of Directors at the April 11th General
meeting. Please see the details in this newsletter if you are eligible to vote but will need an absentee
ballot, let Lisa know.

Our small fundraisers continued through March. Thank you to Lynda Black for organizing the Barsha
evening, members enjoyed trying a different restaurant and take-out food. A number of members and
friends of Joan Sedillo attended a Cabi party which raised around $350 just for shopping! We are sure
they will be showing off their purchases soon! Finally, nearly 70 wine enthusiastic members, friends and
family attended the Tuscan wine tasting events. Salvatore D’ Anna a Master Sommelier from Tenuta
Torciano winery in Tuscany, entertained and taught us things we really didn’t know. Just from the entry
fee we raised $2,920! We are waiting to hear if we earned any commission.



The next small fundraiser is a Tupperware party at Pat Hoffmans house, it looks to be a very
entertaining Tupperware party, the evite has gone out, be sure to reply if you want to go. Thank you to
Selina for putting together the evites.

We look forward to seeing you at the library on Weds 11" April, we will be welcoming Jay Fodor from
Los Serenos de Point Vicente.

Laura and Debbie
Co-Presidents

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Board of Directors Annual Meeting
The Annual Meeting of the Las Candalistas Board of Directors will be held during the April 121" LC
General Meeting at the Peninsula Center Library. All members are encouraged to attend.

2022-24 Board of Directors Election

At the April 12th Las Candalistas General Meeting, all voting members will be voting for 2 new
members for the Board of Directors’ 2023-25 term of office. Janie Hasselman and Laura Webb be
completing their terms, and Sharon Logan, Gina Raddochio, and Janie Woodburn will continue for one
more year. If you are a qualified voting member and will not be able to attend the meeting, please
contact Parliamentarian Lisa Nesicolaci to receive your absentee ballot.

The following Las Candalistas members have accepted their nomination for the Board of Directors.
Please take the time to read the bio’s which they have submitted, so that you can be familiar with their
experience and what they can add to the Board of Directors. Both are very qualified.

Amy Mosher
I have been an active member of Las Candalistas since 2013. In the early years of my membership, |

had the pleasure of serving as a member of both the flower arrangement and Garden Shop committees.
Following those early experiences, | spent the next 5 years as an officer: 2" Vice President Ways &
Means for 2 years, 1% Vice President Philanthropy for 2 years, followed by Parliamentarian for one year.
Over the course of that time, | also served as Chair: Vendor Chair for 2 events, Opportunity Drawing
Chair for 2 events and Members Hospitality once. I’ve spent time on the Found Treasures committee,
donated silent auction items and waitressed at the Spring luncheon at Catalina View Gardens each year.
If T were asked about a few of my favorite “jobs” over the years, I’d have to say that my 2 years as 1%
Vice President Philanthropy were my favorite. | enjoyed forming relationships with our charities and
understanding the “why” behind “what” they do. I also enjoyed the times when I, and some of the other
Las Candalistas members volunteered with our charities: Trick or Treating with the children at Pediatric
Therapy Network, along with working the Wine and Whiskey Pull at their annual fall fundraiser,
attending Camp Escapades at the end of summer as part of the Las Candalistas team of community
heroes, and being part of a volunteer team of Las Candalistas members that worked the inaugural
Layla’s Walk for Trinity KidsCare Hospice, to name a few.

Professionally, | work part-time as an Office Administrator at a public relations agency in the South
Bay. I also have worked at an advertising and marketing agency in operations management. In between,
| devoted myself to raising my son and being present for him for many years.

I’ve learned a lot from all of the women of Las Candalistas and am thankful to everyone for having
made these past 10 years a worthwhile experience on many levels. | would be honored to serve on the
Board of Directors.



Carla Smith

Thanks to former LC member, McNair Maxwell, I found this wonderful group of ladies in 2018. I align
with the Las Candalistas focus on fundraising for children in the South Bay and the Environment. |
treasure this beautiful area surrounding us and my passion is helping, guiding, and caring for children. |
LOVE KIDS.

As a Provisional, I served on the Spring 2019 Members’ Hospitality committee to feed our members. I
have attended all bake days and many workshops, assisted with the Adopt-A-Family activities at
Christmas, supported many of our fundraising events, and hosted an event as well. | have enjoyed co-
chairing Sunshine and Rain this past year.

Personally, I am married to my wonderful “handyman” Doug for 48 years and have two grown children
off the payroll. They are both married and have given us two amazing grandkids. | enjoy my Kitty,
helping my neighbors, reading, and working in my garden with my roses, succulents, veggies, and citrus
trees. I serve on the Mission committee at St. Peter’s by the Sea Church, and lead the charity Laundry
Love, which assists the unhoused and low-income folks by providing them the ability to have clean
clothes.

Professionally, | have been an RN for almost 53 years, having most recently retired from working as a
Pediatric RN for 49 years at Miller Childrens Hospital in Long Beach, and at their outpatient clinic in
Torrance. The leadership skills I learned and the teamwork | experienced there will be of value going
forward. It would be an honor to serve you on the Board of Directors.

Laura Webb, Chair
Janie Hasselman, Sharon Logan, Gina Raddochio, Janie Woodburn
Board of Directors

PARLIAMENTARIAN

Our April General Meeting will be held on April 12, 2023 at:

Peninsula Center Library Social time: 9:00
701 Silver Spur Road Meeting start: 9:30
Rolling Hills, 90274

Board of Director Elections

We will be voting for two board members at the April General Meeting. If you are an Active Member or a
Voting Associate Member and are unable to attend the meeting, please contact me at
Lisanesi90@yahoo.com and I will email you a ballot.

Your completed ballot must be emailed to me by April 10®.
Those attending the meeting, please pick up a ballot from me when you sign in.

Thank you!



JUNE LUNCHEON

The June luncheon will be held on June 14, 2023 at:

Bluewater Grill
665 N. Harbor Drive, Redondo Beach 90277

The General Meeting will begin at 10:30 am and lunch will be served immediately following the
meeting (no later than 12 noon).

Please view the menu choices below (choose 1):

Boneless Breast of Chicken
With mushrooms in a Dijon mustard wine sauce, served with mashed potatoes and seasonal vegetables

Norwegian Salmon
With maple mustard glaze, served with rice pilaf and seasonal vegetables

Gemelli Pasta with Shrimp

With oyster mushrooms, asparagus and pesto cream

Vegan/Vegetarian
Stir fry with assorted vegetables and rice in soy sauce

*A starter Caesar Salad, dessert of Créeme Brulee Cheesecake, soft drinks, lemonade, ice tea and coffee are
included.

*Wine and cocktails are cash and carry

Luncheon is $55 per member

Please make checks payable to Las Candalistas
Please include your entrée choice with your check
Payment is due Wednesday, May 31*

You can mail or drop off payment to:
Lisa Nesicolaci
24288 Ward St., Torrance, CA 90505

You will also be able to pay at the April and May General Meetings!

Lisa Nesicolaci,
Parliamentarian

SUNSHINE AND RAIN

Sunshine and Rain is happy to report that we are experiencing lots of “Sunshine” this month.

Susan Udewitz and Carla Smith
Sunshine and Rain



SPRING EVENT- “Jammin’ With the Jellyfish”

The Spring Event is just 29 days away. Our Jellyfish plans are coming along
“swimmingly”.

LLas Candalistas is trying some new things at this event, and we wanted to let
you all know about how this party will be different:

As you know, this year we were given an opportunity to try a new venue
for free. The patio at the Cabrillo Marine Aquarium is beautiful and will be
a wonderful setting for a very fun fundraising party. The party is a
weekend night. This allows for working or caregiving or other busy
people to be able to attend. The dress for the evening is Beach Resort.
Casual and Comfortable, not fancy Gala apparel.

We are using a new software program for check in AND check out. The program is called Greater
Giving. When you purchase your ticket online AND register your credit card, you don’t have to pull out
your wallet ever again for the evening. At check in you will be given a welcome packet with a paddle and a
special badge with your registration number on it. You can purchase Silent Auction items, your raffle tickets,
drink tickets etc just by using your specially assigned paddle/registration number. NO STANDING IN
LONG LINES. If you bought tickets for friends or family members to attend the event it’s important that
we register their credit card too so they have this ability for a wallet free evening,.

We have a 6 piece dance band with a stage and dance floor. Radio Royalty is a premiere 80’s dance band
from Orange County. They have 3 women singers up front, (one plays the sax) as well as a drummer,
guitar, and base player. Be sure to wear your dancing shoes because it will be hard to resist getting your
groove on with fun songs from the Pointer Sisters, Whitney Houston, Madonna, Michael Jackson, Hall and
Oates, Billy Ocean....too many more.

Guests will be greeted with a free welcome cocktail with a beachy look. This time we have a full bar that
we are profiting from. We will take the net proceeds from the bar sales this year to help offset prices.
Lynda Black has been negotiating with big brands like | Lohr wines and Titos Vodka so a lot of the alcohol
will be free to us or discounted. This allows us to have our drinks at a very reasonable $8 ticket price!

We have a comedian, Gary Cannon, as emcee and auctioneer. He has been on multiple TV shows as a
warm up host and he also performs at comedy clubs throughout LA. You may have seen him at the
Comedy and Magic Club in Hermosa Beach!

We are having a raffle. Buy an arm-length full of raffle tickets for $25 and try your luck by putting tickets in
up to 3 boxes for a fabulous raffle prize. We also have a fun game with glo in the dark wrist bands for cash.

Silent Auction has received incredible donations from all of you! We have a Mammoth getaway, Gondola
cruise for 10, multiple experiences: from Catalina Island to TV show tapings, Plays, jewelry, Pickle Ball, Top
Golf, Ice Skating, spa and massage, Game Night and much much more! Thank you all!

We have some fabulous Live Auction trips. Be sure to look on our website ahead of time and talk with
friends and family. You can get a private Villa with a pool, in a medieval town in Tuscany which sleeps up
to 8 and comes with an in-home cooking lesson with a chef, and a wine and cheese tasting, gift card for
expenses, more... Girls trip? Family reunion? Couples’ trips? There is also a Villa in Bali for 6 with
private chef and driver, Hotel stays in Mexico, our ever-popular Africa photo safari trip, plus a Chef
Prepared Dinner by Chef Dora, and the very special Wyland Original painting which comes with a video
of him painting it and talking about how this is especially for our Las Candalistas event.



What will be the same? Our event will have that beautiful Las Candalistas look and feel. The centerpiece
gals have been busy creating lovely table settings with shells. Ambience is creating jelly fish which will be
hanging throughout the venue to add a fun atmosphere. (have a look below at how you can help). Each
attendee will take home a very special home-made jar of “Jelly Fish Jam”. Our members are always the
ultimate hostesses, and our guests will feel appreciated and valued for helping us fundraise for our charity
partners.

As you can see, a lot of hard work, and new ideas have gone into this Event. PLEASE buy your tickets and
register online soon. Please encourage your friends. You can reserve a table for a group if you’d like. It
will be a super fun evening, and of course...we will support our charities and fulfill their grant request

needs!

Debbie Sampson, Laura Broussard-Henson, Karen Stockbridge, Lynda Black & Randi Young
Spring Event Chairs 2023

Help Needed:

JELLYFISH AMBIENCE

The Jellyfish are jamming!!
We have about 40-50 jellyfish to construct. We have all the materials we need some help.
I have a list of some helpers so far, but we need more:
Donna Ciminiera
Marlyn Frankliin
Janice Petrosino
Sharon Logan
Carolyn Pohlmer

We will be meeting on Thursday April 13th at 2:30 at my house for planning.

Karyn Farris
5312 Ironwood St
RPV 90275

At this time we have tentatively scheduled the following workshops:

Thursday April 20
Saturday April 22nd
Sunday April 23rd
Thursday April 27

At this time we will meet at my house.

Please email me at kafarris7(@yahoo.com if you would like to help or if you have a large work area that
would be conducive to jellyfish making.

Karyn Farris & Joan Sedilla
Ambience



JAMMIN’ WITH THE JELLYFISH SILENT AUCTION

In less than a month, we’ll all be Jammin with the Jellyfish and we can’t wait for you to be able to see how
successful our Silent Auction will be because of you!ll You have all come through and we have a plethora of
exciting items that we can’t wait to share! Thank you so much to all of you who donated or received donations.
Between Silent Auction and Raffle we will have weekend get-aways- Mammoth, Portofino Hotel Staycation,
San Diego Zoo, Catalina Island. There are 2 Gondola Rides in Naples, Tickets to The Norris, Jimmy Kimmel
Live Taping, Fox Sports, The Masked Singer, Jennifer Hudson Show. Gift cards for Top Golf, Local
Restaurants, more. Massage Envy experience, Paddle Boarding, Pickle Ball Lessons, Game Night Baskets,
Salon and Spa Baskets, Jewelry, and SOOOO much morel!

If you would still like to help, we are looking for cash donations to purchase some more items we still need
to make packages. We are also creating fabulous raffle prizes that your donations will help also! Contact
Lorri if you are interested. Remember, all cash donations are tax deductible.

ALL AUCTION PRIZES ARE DUE BY APRIL 12TH. You may bring it to our next General Meeting
on Wednesday, 4/12. If that doesn’t wotk for you, please contact Lorti for pick up or information for drop
off. Lorri can be reached at 310-749-5997 or lorrimino(@gmail.com.

If you would like to help out with setting up our Silent Auction, please reach out to Lorri. See you April 29th!
Lorri Mino and Karen Stockbridge

Silent Auction
JELLYFISH BAR

The Jellyfish Bar crew is looking for a few supplies. We need 2 large oblong ice chests with roller feet. 2
additional coolers to chill wine and beer as back up stock. We also need 2-4 large oval metal tubs to chill
beer and white wine. Please contact us if you have some we can use.

We need 4 dozen limes, 2-3 dozen lemons, and 2 dozen oranges. We don’t need until April 24™ but please
let us know if you have some we can use.

Lynda Black bljs@msn.com or Cheryl Deppe at cheryldeppel22@gmail.com

Lynda Black and Cheryl Deppe
Bar

SMALL SOCIAL FUNDRAISERS

We’ve had a couple very fun and successful small fundraisers in March. Thank you to Lynda Black for
arranging the Barsha fundraiser. Those who stopped in enjoyed their meals!

Thank you to Joan Sedillo for hosting a successful Cabi fundraiser! So much fun to check out the new
Spring Fashion.
Debbie and Nick Sampson hosted 2 very special wine tastings featuring a Tuscan Vineyard. Thank you

Debbie for such a lovely experience, and fabulous wine!

THIS MONTH Pat Hoffman, Selina Hamilton, Cheryl Deppe and Danielle Weinstock are
hosting a Tupperware party. April 8 at 1pm at her home. Please see the attached flyer.

We are looking for more fun ideas for April and May. Contact Selina Hamilton for information
selinamonkey(@yahoo.com

Selina Hamilton

Small Social Fundraisers



Tuscan Wine Tasting Evenings

Members, partners, family and friends gathered for two nights of wine tasting. Salvatore D’Anna a Master
Sommelier from Tenuta Torciano winery in Tuscany presented 7 tasty wines, 2 olive oils and a balsamic
vinegar for us to try. Salvatore gave us great insight on wine from Tuscany , his amazing family history,
interesting and fun facts about wine, all delivered with panache and a great sense of humor.

We made $2,920 just from the entry charge, but most of all it was a fun two evenings of socializing and
enjoying great wine. Thank you to those that came, and for the contributions of yummy food to finish off
the evening]!

Salute! Debbie

MEMBERSHIP

Spring is starting to pop up everywhere! And we would love to wish all our colorful LC Ladies a beautiful
Spring!

Just a friendly reminder if you know of any other colorful ladies that would like to Join, please fill out the
form that was passed out at our last meeting. And bring to our April meeting or email

Susan Yamate wrapwithme@gmail.com
And Randi Young theyoungshome@earthlink.net with contact info.

Per standing rules. Status changes please submit in writing (email ok) by May15, to Susan Yamate and Randi
Young.

Happy Birthday to our colorful April ladies!

Judy Hessick 4/10, Pam Barret-Hill 4/11, Lucy Huebner 4/12, Joan Sedillo 4/11, Diana Klink 4/14, Donna
Ciminera 4/15, Anna Pinto 4/9, Janice Petrosino 4/18, Sara Jane Bettge 4/16, Sherry Granstrom 4/24,
Cheryl Guheen 4/26, Joanne Mineo 4/28, Barbara Smith 4/29.

Randi Young and Susan Yamate
Membership Chairs



EXCURSIONS

Thank you for your positive feedback regarding the excursion to the South Coast Botanical Gardens and
the Washed Ashore exhibit. It appears most people were interested in a "self-guided" tour on Wednesday,
April 12 following our meeting. I have reached out to the Botanical Gardens, and they have put us on the
reservation list. They recommend we come in the afternoon because there will be 120 school children there
in the morning, but the children will be leaving after lunch. I thought we could arrange to meet at the
parking lot at 1:00 pm. It would be fun, if everyone brought a sack lunch or some goodies to share, and
then we could picnic before we tour the gardens. There will be a $15.00 ($11 dollars for 62+) entrance fee
for anyone who is not a member, but it does appear we have quite a few members among us. Members can
bring one person in for free, and if anyone is a deluxe member you can bring in 2 people. So far I have
around 10 people interested and 5 members. That might work out just perfect. Please consider joining us
for this fun adventure.

South Coast Botanic Garden
26300 Crenshaw Blvd.
Palos Verdes Pen.

Wednesday, April 12 at 1:00 pm (meet in parking lot near entrance)

Bring sack lunch (if desired) and hydration

$15.00 admission fee for non-members ($11.00 for 62+) - we will try to pair up with members to allow
for free admission.

Any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out to me personally.

Cindy Macfarlane
cmac625@yverizon.net

THRIFT

We wilLNOT be collecting Thrift at the April meeting. Our final collection for the year will be at the May
meeting. Items needed are clothing for Men, Women and Children and small household items. Please
make sure all clothing is clean and in good condition and that all appliances are in working condition. They
also need some hygiene products, e.g. Tampons, Body Wash, Deodorant at women’s shelters.

If anyone is travelling and collecting the hotel size shampoo, etc., we will collect those for our holiday
toiletry kits that we distribute in December.

Donna Ciminera and Jan Raymond
Thrift

PHILANTHROPY

@ 7 Happy April from your Philanthropy gals. It has been delightful connecting with, and hearing
@ from, our different charities each month. We were all very moved and inspired by Kristin
m Conforti’s heartfelt talk last month highlighting the work that Providence TrinityKids is doing

to provide hospice care for children with cancer. A huge thank you to all who brought art
supplies for their Art Therapy programs.

In March, many of us had the fun opportunity to visit Manes for Movement. We toured their barn, met
their fabulous team of therapists and horses, and witnessed an actual therapy session in progress. Erin



explained their medically based hippotherapy program and how it works while we watched the horse with
its rider. Barbara Smith expressed “Just to see the therapy horse in action made the ‘hip movement’ part of
the therapy clearer.” After visiting, we all affirmed how excited we are to be supporting the only program
within 40 miles that offers Hippotherapy services, and recreational Adaptive Horseback Riding, to the
community under the same program roof.

o
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Group photo

A lesson in progress Janie’s new best friend

Here is a quick update and an Amazon wishlist link from Erin:

Manes for Movement has continued to grow and flourish over the last year, bringing joy and quality equine
assisted services to our clients. We are currently serving approximately 45 clients per week and provided
over 1800+ direct service hours in 2022. This last year Manes for Movement became a vendor with Harbor
Regional Center, which has opened the door for numerus community members with disabilities and special
needs to take part in our recreational adaptive horseback riding program. In fact, demand for our services
has been so great that we currently have over 60 people on our waiting list for services! Manes for
Movement's herd has expanded to 5 horses, plus Bobby the miniature horse, to help try to address the
significant need for quality equine assisted therapies and recreational activities we have in the South Bay
Community. We have also launched our ground-based horsemanship program, where children and adults
who would not otherwise be able to ride are able to experience the benefits of horsemanship activities with
our therapy horses. We would like to extend a huge thank you to Las Candalistas for your generosity and
continued support of our programming! Your continued support allows us to continue to grow year after
year and do more for our disability and special needs community.

https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/383JY5C6K7VO5?type=wishlist

This month we are looking forward to hearing from Jay Fodor and all that Los Serenos de Point
Vicente has been up to in recent months.
Here is a quick update from Jay:

Los Serenos de Point Vicente is an all-volunteer organization which
provides educational and outreach services on behalf of the city of
Rancho Palos Verdes (RPV).

Our services include providing docent support to the Point Vicente
Interpretive Center (PVIC) museum, leading school children on field trips which focus on the local
environment, habitats, and local history, and organizing weekend outreach events and nature walks for the

public.

Although many of our activities were slowed down because of restrictions due to the pandemic, 2023 is
shaping up to be a very busy year for our docents. During the 2022-2023 academic year, 38 field trips for
local children have been scheduled. We have been busily hosting children of all ages, from 2nd graders
through high schoolers, on tours of PVIC and on nature walks on our local hiking trails. Due in part to
generous donations from Las Candalistas, 14 of these field trips are for schools who participate in our
Whale of a World (WOW)program. The WOW program focuses on providing the buses and educational
materials for hands on learning experiences on our natural habitat for children grades 2-6 and is offered to
all title 1 schools in the Los Angeles area.



We also will be offering 12 public nature walks on our local trails in 2023, including a beach clean-up at
Abalone Cove as part of the International Coastal Clean Up day in September. You are welcome to join us
at any of these public events.

In February we started the training of 12 high school students, who are part of our popular Jr Docent
program. The program offers high school students community service opportunities and strives to instill in
the students an understanding and appreciation for the dynamics and fragility of the natural world around
them.

In addition, we are pleased to announce that our docents are once again welcoming guests to the Point
Vicente Interpretive Center Museum, which is now open for visitors after a 5-month shut down due to
water damage caused by a broken water pipe. We are especially excited to be showing off our new exhibit, a
15 ft Sperm Whale Jawbone which was generously donated to Los Serenos. Sperm whales are the largest
toothed whales and were recently spotted off the coast in the L.os Angeles area.

The whale watchers at PVIC have also been spotting many migrating Pacific Gray Whales recently, so it
would be a good time for you to stop by PVIC for a tour. We would love to host you. If this isn’t enough,
Los Serenos and the city of RPV will once again be hosting Whale of a Day at PVIC on April 16. This
event, which focuses on the migration of the Pacific Gray Whale and other environmental topics, is a
popular event which features informative booths, arts and crafts, children’s games, and food trucks. If you
attend, be looking for our puppeteers, who will be located around the grounds with their puppets, teaching
children in a fun way about our local ocean habitat. Our puppet program is another activity made possible
through the support of Las Candalistas. The docents of Los Serenos de Point Vicente would like to again
thank Las Candalistas for your contributions to our programs. Much of what we do would not have been
possible without your generous support.

**Mark your calendars:

On May 9" at 10:30 AM, we will be visiting the Marine Mammal Care Center in San Pedro. They
will offer a tour and presentation of what they do, and we will be able to see a feeding which
happens around 11:00. Please RSVP to Cathy (dacmhoward@sbeglobal.net) and Kathy (kspiljanich@aol.com)
if you are able to join us.

sent an urgent request for toys to ‘those lovely ladies’ who have so amazingly filled it in
the past. Their request is for larger toys that cannot be swallowed or choked on by
smaller children. Coloring books and crayons are always a hit. Please bring any

donations to our April 12 General Meeting.

Cathy Howard & Kathy Black
First Vice Presidents Philanthropy



April Birthdays

APRIL 2023

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT
01
02 03 04 05 06 07 08
Officer’s Tupperware
Meeting Fundraiser
Passover
09 10 11 12 13 14 15
Judy Joan General Diana Klink [Donna
& 0 Hessick Sedillo Meeting Ciminera
6 Pam
Barrett- Lucy
Happy Easter Hill Huebner
16 17 18 19 20 21 22
Sara Jane Janice
Bettge Petrosino
23 24 25 26 27 28 29
Sherry Cheryl Joanne Barbara
Granstrom Guheen Mineo Smith
SPRING
EVENT
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